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I hope you all had a lovely half term break. The children bounced back into
school this week, so I think the short break has done them good. It’s been a

short week because of the inset day, but we’ve still managed to squeeze in lots
of great learning and fun. This morning we had the sports day for Y4,5 and 6. It

was such a brilliant event and we had so many spectators cheering the
children on, which was wonderful. The Coopers Lane Magic was definitely in 

COOPERS LANE MAGIC

the air! Thank you for coming along and supporting the
children. 

This year, to be more inclusive, we changed things up and
had an egg and spoon race for parents and carers. It was

amazing to see so many family members joining in the
fun. Well done Coopers Lane, what a fantastic day. 

The girls football team are playing in the cup final on Blackheath
tomorrow morning (Saturday 8th June). Kick off is at 10am, so

come along and cheer them on if you can. Good luck girls. We’re
so proud of you!

Have a lovely weekend.





We have loved hearing all about what the children got up to over the holiday and seeing
the children enthusiastically getting on with their learning. We have spent lots of time

outside this week in the warmer weather and have enjoyed den building, playing in the
water and using the large Numicon. 

RECEPTION

NURSERY
Our topic in Nursery this half term is sea sides and holidays. This week we have been reading the
Rainbow Fish story. The children have loved talking about the moral of the story. They have been
sticking lots of coloured scales on the Rainbow Fish and obviously one shiny one. Millie and Milani
loved using the numbers to make a pattern. The hairdressers has been a great success in Nursery.

The children even did Donna's hair for her. (Which she loved)

YEAR 1
Year 1’s topic this week has been Prime

Ministers. They have learnt about
Parliament, the Government, Prime

Ministers past & present and significant
symbols such as the Union Jack, Downing

Street and the Houses of Parliament.
They’ve drawn, painted, built and used ICT
to recreate some of these. They have also

been learning about doubles in Maths, and
created some symmetrical butterflies and

ladybirds in the wild with their number
sentences. Great work Year 1!



YEAR 2 
Year 2 have immersed
themselves in our new
topic this week - The

Great Fire of London- by
enjoying their launch day
on Monday and visiting St

Paul's Cathedral. They
were so sensible during
their trip to London and

made all the adults proud.
On launch day, they made
Tudor houses and learnt
why the fire was able to

spread so easily. 

YEAR 3
As part of our Religious Education learning this year, we visited the Woolwich Gurdwara. We learnt
about the Sikh religion and how they believe everyone is equal. We were welcomed by Jagir who
showed us around, we saw the Guru Granth Sahib, we saw the 5 Ks and visited the langar. In the

langar, we were given crisps and a bottle of water as Sikhs believe everyone is welcome to share a
meal. We want to say a massive thank you to Jagir for making us feel so welcome!



The great annual Year 6
buggy race took place just
before half term! We spent

several weeks designing
and making our buggies. It
was challenging measuring,
sawing and gluing the wood

for the frame and then
creating a circuit to make

our buggies work, but we all
persevered and created
some wonderful buggies.

Well done to all of the
children who participated in

the race! 

YEAR 4
It has been a superbly busy week in

Year 4 this week. We started the week
with a huge game of rounders outside,
Angel Class versus Knightsbridge. We
had so much fun competing against

each other and we can’t wait for a re-
match next week! On Thursday, we had

our History launch day for our new
topic, Christianity in Britain. We created
our own illuminated letters, tea stained

our own ‘Edict of Milan’ and used
chromebooks to research Emperor

Constantine. To top it all off, we had an
amazing time enjoying our sports day! 

YEAR 6 

YEAR 5 
This week we kickstarted our history topic ‘The Rise and Fall of the British Empire’ with an exciting
launch morning. First we made sure we understood what an empire is and thought about other

empires we had already studied in history (such as the Roman Empire and the Islamic Empire). Then
we created a timeline and looked at significant events in the creation of the British Empire and

investigated the chronology. Finally we learned about lots of new products that came to Britain as a
result of all the trading and we had great fun eating our way around the British Empire!


